LAUGHTON SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

Tuesday 17 October 2017 | The Roebuck | 7.30pm

Minutes of the meeting 

Present

Alistair Parsons
Vice Chair
Corina Buckwell
Secretary (Joint)
Rachel West 

Head Teacher
Stefan Vassall

Secretary (Joint)
Nicky Anstiss

Catering Co-ordinator
Charlotte Burnett

Ali Dale

Lou Eldon
Sara McGowan
Apologies / Absent

Jane Alford 
Margaux Allfrey
 

Michelle Aloof
Gemma Burleton


Vanessa Barnard

James Barnett
Liz Fradd-Gilbert

Michelle Hammond
Caroline Ives
Steph Kennard

Sam Latham
Jess Lawrence

Ruth Lilley
Lynne Rule-Peters
Jo-Ann Shettle 

Treasurer

Andy Sidebottom

Mikki Sidebottom

Suki Stokes

Ellen Thomas
Secretaries Report

The previous minutes were checked, actions checked and then they were signed;
Actions still to do:
Recruit a Reception Rep
Recruit a Chair (or Joint Chair with Allistair)
Treasurer’s Report
Message from Jo Shettle:
“Thank you all for your confidence in electing me as Treasurer, I will endeavour to provide you with as much information and support as I can.  Thank you to Jane for all her help in making the transition as smooth and seamless as possible and for all her years of hard work.  

The relevant forms have been completed and sent to Barclays to change names and contact details on the bank accounts.  Jane has very kindly passed the files to me and I am working my way through them carefully and familiarising myself with the details.  This may take a little while but please let me know if you need any specific information to carry out your roles within the LSA and I will do my best to provide it.

I will be using the online BACS system, rather than cheques, to make the majority of payments and transfers so please remember to provide me with bank details if you need to be reimbursed for any purchases.  For very small amounts, I will keep a float of cash available.  In both cases I will still need to see a receipt or invoice please.

I have listed the balances of all of the accounts above; there has been no other activity to record since the last report.  Monies to go out listed in the last report are shown below, minus the ones that I know to have been paid.”
Balances

16.10.17 Balance in Main Account £2,760.42 (excl £50 float)





16.10.17 Balance in Savings Account £1,832.17 (incl £162.16 Sensory Garden)

16.10.17 Balance in Events Account £3,649.81

16.10.17 Balance in Uniform Account £766.56
Monies to go out

Pupil Point Badges - £250

Focus Week – Anti bullying week and e-safety - £200

IT for KS1 and Reception £2,000.00  (Tony Shettle would like to help)

Hose from the Sensory Garden money – James?

Action: Charlotte to ask James about hose
Action: Stephan to contact Tony about helping with the IT sourcing

Action: Question to Jo (and Jane)  about the planned ‘merging’ of the accounts

Headteacher’s Report

Macmillan Coffee Morning - Rachel expressed thanks for the help with the Macmillan Coffee morning, and she and the staff particularly thanked Sara and the Shettles, and the School Council. The donations of cake (and money) were very welcome and we collectively raised £125+ for Macmillan. Thanks also top Starbucks for the donation of the coffee.
Forest School - Mrs Dann has been delighted with the Forest School funding and has already spent £60 from the £100
Pupil Point Badges – Won’t need all the £250 reserved in one go

Nicky said that the new trike storage is excellent and was money well spent. It is now so easy to access them.
Wish List

No new wishlist!
Forthcoming Events

Coppers Week - 16th – 20th October
Allistair reported that this was going well, and he and Jess Lawrence are going to do a mid-week count tomorrow (Wed). Currently Year 6 appear to be winning…!
Halloween Disco – Tuesday 31 October, from 3.30pm – 5pm
Updates from everyone;
Posters - Thanks to Lou (and Wolfie!) for the amazing posters and tickets. Tickets now on sale in the school office
Action: Corina to send out reminder email
Food and Drink / Cake Stall – Nicky reported that the pizzas are to come from Zebedees, plus napkins and plates, the veg sticks from Rowland. She will be sending out a request for the cake stall before the end of the week too. Food to be served as usual, in ascending class order. Helpers lined up are – Nicky, Jane, Sam, Lou and Charlotte. Plus cakes have already been offered by Michelle H, JoAnn, Jane and Sandy (Gemma’s mum). Cakes 50p each
Action: Nicky to check if there are any allergies with the office
Action: More cakes needed for the cake stall

Action: 2 more volunteers needed to help with the cake stall / food

Decorations – Ruth to head up, and Stephan and Allistair will be available to help. She has some decorations and there are others available at school. Hall ready to set up from 2pm. Glo-sticks will be on sale too (50p?)

Door – Gemma to be ‘bouncer’ and will recruit a second person to assist. No one to be let in until 3.30pm and no one to be allowed out unaccompanied by an adult until 5pm. £1 payable on the door for siblings requiring food, hand stamp to show payment.

Prizes – Prizes will be awarded for the following;

Best Boy & Girl Costumes KS1 & KS2
Best Dressed Adult

Best Boy & Girl Dancing KS1 & KS2

Best Pumpkin 1st / 2nd / 3rd

Action: Nicky to get prizes, perhaps to include glo-sticks

Action: Corina and/or Lou to print out certificates
Music – After an initial concern Kevin can run the disco again this year (phew)

Action: Allistair to buy him a thank you present

Craft Table – Corina, Michelle A and Rachel Walton and Ali D to run three activities – mask decorating, ghost and bat decorations. 50p a go.

Face Painting – Rachel West, Miss Mandy, Mrs Riemann and Ali D to help. 50p a go

Action: Check stocks of facepaints
Bag 2 School

Volunteer sought to take over this role, not a difficult task only involving a few phone calls, advertising and arranging collection of clothes. Charlotte Barnett volunteered.
Action: Allistair to give Charlotte the information she will need to arrange the next collection.
Christmas Events
Started to talk about the various events planned leading up to Christmas;

Grotto – Gemma and Lou have already volunteered to lead the Grotto, price of prizes to be £2 as previously, this is not intended to be a big money maker, but a crowd-pleaser.

Action: G and L to liase with Ellen Thomas about last year’s arrangements

Hamper Raffle – Corina and Margaux will recruit 2 new helpers in order to ‘train them up’ for next year.

Christmas Shop – 5th, 6th, and 13th December from 1:30 – 3:00pm.
Lynne Rule-Peters requested that we all start to keep our eyes open for suitable gifts for the children’s shop. 10 identical items for around £1, to be sold for £1.50, keep receipts for reimbursement and give to JoAnn / Class Rep. 
Action: Corina to send out email to LSA about the Christmas Shop

Action: Volunteers needed to run the shop
AOB
Easy Fundraising – Ellen suggested that we did a push to advertise EasyFundraising leading up to Christmas as it is a very simple way to boost funds. It was agreed that this was a perfect time to do this.
Action – Rachel to do a ‘big splash’ about it in the newsletter with Hyperlinks
Action – Separate email to all parents saying the same.
Action – Corina to produce posters, with tear off strips, to out around school
Toy Sale / Children in Need – Fri 15 November, 2pm

A parent had approached Allistair and asked if the LSA could use unwanted toys to raise funds. It was discussed and agreed that it would be a brilliant idea to do this for Children in Need. 

Action - Mrs Budd to lead this with the new School Council.

Action - Stephan and others volunteered to take unsold toy to a charity shop afterwards
FaceBook Sales – Arabella Wills asked Corina is she could advertise some good unwanted children’s furniture on the LSA facebook page in return for 50% of the profit. It was discussed and although it was considered that although the ‘reach’ might be small it was worth trying, but with a view that if there was too much advertising via the page it might put people off using it.

Action – Corina to discuss with Arabella
Hall Blinds – The final blind for the large window is due to arrive on Thursday, said Lou. Ali and Mr H to install and while the tower is up they will try and check the serial number on the velux windows.
New Uniform – Having been shown sample of the uniforms Tesco have produced for Ripe Preschool Mrs West will take a view in September about using a different provide for the new intake. In the meantime the school is buying in minimal stock to keep us going. There was a discussion about other alternatives, quality and colours.
Prospective Parent’s Visits – will be on 20 November at 2pm & 28 November at 9am

The date and time of the next meeting was discussed and it was decided that for a change it will be on a Friday morning after drop-off, so will be on 
Friday 24th November, at 8.45am at school
(The meeting ended at 8.50pm)

